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learning and practice and 

the more we practice, the 

better we get. 

Think about our faith 

life. We did not just start 

off knowing our Bible 

stories, we did not know 

immediately about the 

love of our God, or the 

sacrifice of Jesus. We 

had to learn and this 

learning required 

practice. I know many of 

you remember practicing 

different bible verses 

trying to memorize them 

and the stories that we 

now can recite from 

memory took repetition 

and determination to 

learn. It is the practice 

that defines the extent of 

our faith journey, how 

much time we invest in 

/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ нΣ 

tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ tŜƴ 

quartet. The alto sort of 

sat on the sidelines and 

was rarely played. As part 

of these bands, I was 

fortunate to be part of 

some award-winning 

performances, as we 

travelled to other areas for 

competitions. It was a fun 

time, and it was made 

possible because of 

practice. Those long 

hours going through the 

music by myself and with 

the band, the repetition, 

the fine tuning and then a 

finished product that was 

really a thing of beauty.  

Life requires practice 

as well. A baby just does 

not come out of the 

womb and immediately 

start walking; it takes 

practice. We donõt come 

into this world 

knowing how to 

spell words or read, 

but through practice 

we learn. It is true of 

every aspect of our 

lives from learning 

how to cook, how to 

drive, how to swim 

and the list goes on. 

Everything in life 

requires some form of 
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From the Pastorõs Pen: ...no better time to start, than today.  

When I was in the 

fourth grade, I was 

introduced to music. I 

chose the saxophone 

because my dad had 

mentioned that he had 

played it once before. I 

started with 

a simple 

alto 

saxophone 

and I will 

tell you 

those first 

months 

were 

torture, not 

only for me 

but for my family, as I 

tried to get a reasonable 

facsimile of a saxophone 

sound out of it. My band 

instructor wanted us to 

practice at least one hour 

a day, but quite often I 

would end up practicing 

much longer, as I really 

enjoyed playing music. 

Over time, I became 

fairly good and in high 

school took up the tenor 

as well as baritone 

saxophones. The tenor I 

used in the concert and 

jazz band and the 

baritone was for a 

And 

wear a 

mask!  
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Mack Bishop 

Sandra Bishop 

Dianne Blaschak 

Debbie Boothe 

Patsy Boothe 

Margaret Buchanan 

Nettye Carter 

Logan Chandler 

Haley Clift 

Terry Cunningham 

Joe Davis 

Amelia de los Reyes  

Glenda Evans 

Zach Everett 

Bernie Fogarty 

Berry Fulford 

Lonnie Gibbs 

Christy Good 

Michelle Grene 

Bobby and Barbara Harris 

Bobbie Hughes 

Dottie Hughes 

Lynnette Jaxon 

Marion Jellenc 

Stan Jones 

Jon Mason Lim 

Mack Maclaren 

Melanie McCants 

Stephanie McLaughlin 

Jim Meads family 

Dot & Bob Moffitt 

Sandra Morris 

Julie Morrow 

òMoonó Mullins 

Andy Odum 

Doug Patterson 

Albert Pearson 

Jon Pearson 

Cecil Phillips 

Sharon Quimby 

Jean Rasmussen 

Marlene Robinson 

Lisa Seymour 

Dorothy Skinner 

Barbara Smith 

Baby Elijah Sprague 

John Stephens 

Gus Stranch 

Jill Swindoll 

Oleta Volking 

Daryl Wasp 

Sherrye Willmann 

And all with COVID-19 

Our Church Prayer List: 

learning and how much effort we 

put in through study.  

But as with life, there is also 

the practice associated with doing, 

applying what we have learned 

through actions and our faith 

journey is no different. It is one 

thing to know what to do, it quite 

another to do it and this is what 

separates the casual Christians and 

the true disciples of Christ. Those 

that take the lessons learned and 

apply them to their lives are the 

ones who have a greater chance of 

success and of having a more 

fruitful and fulfilling life.  

As we progress through this 

Lenten season, I pray we take the 

time to look at how we have 

practiced both in study and in 

action and make the necessary 

adjustments. Lent offers us a time 

of reflection, of reexamination 

and of recommitment to those 

practices that bring us closer to 

our God and to Godõs people. I 

pray we spend more time in 

prayer, not always speaking, but 

listening for Godõs Word for our 

lives. I pray we spend more time 

in study seeking to understand the 

call God is placing on us and how 

we can use the gifts God has given 

us to create a world centered on 

love, compassion, grace and 

forgiveness. I pray we look for 

ways to be positive difference-

makers in the lives of those we 

encounter each day through a 

smile, a warm greeting or some 

other form of sharing the love of 

our Lord. I pray we turn away 

from the worldly goals and instead 

focus on Jesus and the goals of 

our creator, God. I pray we put 

into practice what it is we preach 

and live our lives as examples of 

this practice so others will see 

Jesus through us. It all comes 

down to practice and there is no 

better time to start than today.  

But he who practices the truth 

comes to the Light, so that his 

deeds may be manifested as 

having been wrought in God, John 

3:21, New American Standard 

Version.  

Peace,  

Pastor Rick 

/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ tƎΦ мΣ tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ tŜƴ 
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One of my first Fairhope 

Christian Church (FCC) friends back 

in 2014, was Gary Turner. I took an 

immediate liking to him, and then 

realized he only lived a few houses 

down from where I lived at the time - 

a friend and a neighbor - terrific! We 

have both moved on since then, and 

the pandemic has caused even more 

separation, so I was thrilled when he 

agreed to let me catch up with him in 

Marchõs newsletter.  

Gary was born July 1, 1936, in a 

sweltering, 104-degree, southwest 

Iowa farmhouse. A mid-wife served 

the familyõs medical needs during the 

birth, which took place with no 

electricity or indoor plumbing. Facts 

Gary says his mother reminded him 

of on every birthday until she passed. 

He grew up with two brothers ð one 

eight years younger and another five 

years younger, who cancer claimed 

five years ago. 

He attended school in a one-

room schoolhouse for eight years 

and from second grade through sixth, 

he rode a horse to school! The 

family moved a little closer to the 

school, so his last couple of years he 

was able to walk to school. For his 

high school education, he attended a 

small Iowa community school where 

the freshman class numbered 20 

students, with the total number of 

students at only 100. Gary enjoyed 

playing center on the basketball 

team. He also participated in 

regional rodeos where he 

demonstrated his equine and balance 

skills at cutting horse competitions.  

After high school, he enlisted in 

the Air Force during the Korean 

War. Flying in all countries in South 

and Central America for three years, 

he flew out of Panama, where he met 

his wife, Jeanie. Gary and Jeanie have 

now celebrated their 63rd anniversary 

and have moved 28 times (so far) 

during their marriageéand no, they 

only moved once for the military. 

Theyõve lived in one foreign country 

and 10 states over the course of their 

years together. They have two 

children, Julie and John, who with 

their spouses have blessed Gary and 

Jeanie with four now-grown 

grandchildren.   

Gary has retired four times. He 

was a banker for over 40 years, 

holding every position from 

messenger to CEO. He earned a 

graduate degree from the University 

of Virginia, thanks to the VA benefit 

and a part correspondence/part 

onsite curriculum while employed 

and raising two small children with 

Jeanie. He next accepted a position 

with the Federal Deposit Insurance 

Corporation (FDIC) to restructure or 

close failing banks. He next 

transitioned into closing Savings and 

Loans during the 1980s. He was in 

the Senior Executive Service on the 

federal level and served his final 

years in Washington, DC. After this 

retirement he established a 

consulting company to assist small 

businesses experiencing financial 

difficulties. His final retirement came 

in 2011, just before moving to 

Fairhope. 

Why Fairhope? Gary and Jeanie 

enjoyed being òsnowbirdsó in Gulf 

Shores for several years before their 

retirement, so they had fallen in love 

with Fairhope on their visits to the 

South. During his childhood, Garyõs 

family attended the Methodist 

church, but he became a Disciple 

once he moved to Fairhope. After 

meeting former FCC pastor, Danny 

Barfield, at the Thomas Hospital 

gym. He was invited to attend Pastor 

Barfieldõs first service as pastor of 

FCC, and Garyõs been here since. 

He has served FCC as chair of 

the outreach committee, establishing 

the GED scholarship fund with 

Faulkner State Community College 

(now Coastal Alabama Community 

College.) He has also served as 

deacon and on other church 

committees. Gary has also amassed a 

whopping 2,000+ volunteer hours 

serving Thomas Hospital and their 

Wellness Center, and he volunteered 

five + years working with the 

Fairhope Christmas Parade 

organizers. Before his stroke last 

year, he enjoyed restoring antique 

tractors with a group of other like-

minded enthusiasts in Bon Secour, 

where they use the equipment to 

farm 50 acres with the restored 

equipment. Reflecting on his banking 

days, Gary 

has also 

taught adult 

education 

classes in 

money-

Getting to knowé Gary Turner 
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management at Florida Technical 

University (now University of Central 

Florida.)  

God has intervened many times 

in Garyõs life, which he recognizes as 

a true blessing. One of the most 

powerful memories he has of this is 

when he was serving in San Jose, 

Costa Rica. A nun approached his 

crew on the street, asking for 

donations and explained that she ran 

a small orphanage for abandoned 

street children. The crew followed 

her to the orphanage and found 15 

children living in deplorable 

circumstances. Most slept on the 

floor and the kitchen was almost 

bare. The service men gave her all 

the money they had and promised to 

return, which they did, with all the 

excess inventory and surplus 

equipment they could gather. During 

the following months they delivered 

army cots, blankets, and food, plus 

they set up a Christmas tree and each 

child had gifts to open after their 

morning worship service. Gary was 

blessed to have given the last 

Christmas service before he rotated 

out of that unit. There is no doubt in 

his mind that God intervened to 

direct them to their meeting the nun.  

Another spiritual moment for 

him came while visiting the statue of 

Christ the Redeemer in Brazil. The 

impressive statue stands 98 feet high 

on a 26-foot pedestal, with a 92-foot 

width of its outstretched arms. The 

statue is located at the peak of the 

2,300 ft. Mt Corcovado, overlooking 

the city of Rio de Janeiro. A symbol 

of Christianity, its massive size lures 

believers from around the world to 

experience the awe of Brazilõs most 

popular site. Gary was moved by the 

impressive monument and 

undaunted by the 220-step climb to 

the top. (Luckily, he went years ago, 

because now visitors are required to 

wear masks as they climb, due to the 

worldwide pandemic!)   

Gary is passionate about serving 

God as a prayer warrior and spiritual 

mentor. He most enjoys counseling 

those of little or no faith. His 

membership in a 2015 faith group, 

now with 3,600 current members (of 

which he was number 42) gives him 

the tools he needs to do the work of 

a true disciple. Thanks, Gary for all 

you have done and will do in the 

future. We are proud to have you in 

our congregation and to call you our 

friend! - lf 

Continued from page 3, Getting to know... 

The CWF met, using COVID safety protocols, 

at both 10 a.m. and 7 p.m. February 9th. The 

morning group had 11 people participate. The 

meeting started with business and the one item 

brought forward was that the youth group was hoping 

to purchase a basketball goal to expand the Thursday 

afternoon meeting to offer more activities. The ladies 

voted to approve up to $200 for this purchase. After 

several options to choose from for our first book 

study, the book Reflections on the Psalms by C.S. 

Lewis was selected. Please know itõs not too late to 

join our book study! 

The ladies collected quite a few bottles of liquid 

dish soap to be donated to our Blessing Box ministry 

and packs of toilet paper were chosen as our 

donation for Marchõs meeting. June Berry began our 

fellowship time by having ladies share their stories of 

love, including romantic, friend and family. We all 

then gathered supplies to decorate a Valentine bag, 

after which we went around and placed a Valentine 

in each otherõs bags. It took us all back to elementary 

school Valentine parties. We closed deciding to have 

a òpotato baró next month with the potatoes 

provided and each lady asked to bring a favorite 

potato topping in which we will use take out trays to 

prepare a lunch that we can take home and enjoy.  

The evening circle had four participate in a 

service project of putting together 12 little òwelcome 

bagsó consisting of hand lotion, Chapstick, eye glass 

cleaner and small packs of tissue. These bags are to 

be handed out to inpatient physical therapy patients 

that Beverly Walker works with, as many of these 

items are charged to the patient if they are requested. 

The patientsõ families are often not able to come visit 

to bring the items, so this was a need we felt we could 

fill. We each received a copy of our next book to 

study, Inverted, by Tom Ellsworth to begin next 

month. The evening group decided to follow the 

morning group and also provide toilet paper for our 

donation for March.  

June Berry and Ellen Malugani 

Co-Chairs 

CWF - February Recap and Update 
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In the Gospel of John we have 

some pretty strong words about 

what it means to be a disciple. To 

be a disciple maker we have to be 

a disciple ourselves. 

John 8:31-32 (ESV), òSo Jesus 

said to the Jews who had believed 

in him, ôIf you abide in my word, 

you are truly my disciples, and 

you will know the truth, and the 

truth will set you free.õó  

1 John 2:3-6 (ESV), òAnd by 

this we know that we have come 

to know him, if we keep his 

commandments. Whoever says ôI 

know himõ but does not keep his 

commandments is a liar, and the 

truth is not in him, but whoever 

keeps his word, in him truly the 

love of God is perfected. By this 

we may know that we are in him: 

whoever says he abides in him 

ought to walk in the same way in 

which he walked.ó 

John 12:26 (ESV). òIf anyone 

serves me, he must follow me; 

and where I am, there will my 

servant be also. If anyone serves 

me, the Father will honor him.ó 

There are many who read 

these words and think, òthat is 

impossible for me.ó Yes, to be 

perfect in following Jesus is 

impossible for us. But being a 

disciple doesnõt mean being 

perfect, or a Biblical scholar, only 

that we have a repentant faith, are 

committed to Jesus, and are 

seeking to follow Jesus in our 

daily walk. That, I think is very 

possible for all of us. Most of the 

people reading these words have 

been a disciple for a while and are 

probably reasonably well 

grounded in Scripture. There is 

probably not a day that goes by 

without thinking of our spiritual 

lives. Then by all standards, we 

are disciples. If we were perfect 

we would be missing on very 

important ingredient of being a 

disciple maker. In order to bring 

others along on this discipleship 

journey we need to be humble 

enough to let that person know 

we are facing our own struggles 

and are not perfect. 

If you think I am letting you 

off easy according to Johnõs words 

above, remember the original 

disciples. They were a far cry 

from being perfect even as they 

walked side-by-side with Jesus 

himself. 

Blessings, 

David Chambers 

Disciples Making Disciples:  

What Are the Qualifications of a Disciple Maker? 

a special day offering of Disciples Mission Fund 

March 28 and April 4, 2021 

The Easter offering supports these general ministries of the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ): 

Å Center for Faith and Giving 

Å Central Pastoral Office for Hispanic Ministries 

Å Communication Ministries 

Å Christian Unity and Interfaith Ministry 

Å Disciples of Christ Historical Society 

Å Disciples of Christ Home Missions 

Å Disciples Women 

Å Division of Overseas Ministries 

Å Higher Education and Leadership Ministries 

Å National Benevolent Association 

Å National Convocation 

Å New Church Ministry 

Å North American Pacific/Asian Disciples 

Å Office of the General Minister and President 

Å Treasury Services  

If you would like to support the Disciples Mission Fundõs 

Easter Offering, please write òEaster Offeringó on the 

memo line of your checks on Mar. 28 & Apr 4. 
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Betty Massey, 3/2 

Tom Parks, 3/7 

Brandi Thomas, 3/16 

Margaret Jennings, 3/20 

Janice Clifford, 3/25 

Janet Helms, 3/25 

Mildred Stephens, 3/27 

Vicki Lyons, 3/29 

Sherry Sullivan, 3/29 

Anniversaries:  

8 Gene and Carolyn Boothe 

8 Susan and Bob Broughton 

16 Cary and Margaret Parish 

March Liturgy 

March 7: John 2:13-22 

March 14: Ephesians 2:1-10 

March 21: Hebrews 5:7-10 

March 28: Mark 11:1-11 

Special thanks during this uncertain time: 

 Dear Lord, we give thanks today as the virus begins to respond to our efforts to contain it; for 

the doctors and scientists who have created vaccines for the world and for those who transport 

and administer the vaccines; we are thankful for first responders, all 

medical personnel, and for caregivers everywhere; thank you for 

business owners who are struggling to keep their doors open and for 

truckers and delivery service employees who continue to provide our 

needs; and we are most thankful for this Fairhope Christian Church 

congregation - our dear friends, who have endured so much during this 

global pandemic. We look forward to the day when we all have been 

vaccinated and our church life returns to some sense of normalcy.  

We thank you, in Jesusõ name. Amen. 

We pray for others in the Disciplesõ Fellowship: 

 Mar. 7 - Pensacola, Pacific Islander Agape - Aisek  

  William, Church Planter 

 Mar. 14 - Decatur, FirstñMickey Johnson, Minister 

 Mar. 21 - Oxford, Iglesia Christina - Nuevo Comienzo, 

  Carmen Reyes, Church Planter 

 Mar. 28 - Ft. Deposit, Snow Hill - Dale Braxton,   

  Minister 

Military Prayer Requests: 

 Dalton Benson, US Army, Fort Polk, Leesville, LA;  

  grandson of Cindy Bishop 

 Capt. Christian Michael Helms, Marine, Quantico,  

  VA; grandson of Morris & Janet  

 Sgt. Samantha Helms, Anchorage, AK; granddaughter 

  of Morris & Janet  

 Capt. Ross Malugani, Fort Bragg, NC; son of Pastor  

  Rick & Ellen 
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It has been a great month, and we pray the same 

for March. As a recap of this past month, with your 

generous donations, the youth made 145 Valentines 

treat bags (one for each employee) for Eastpointe 

Hospital workers in Daphne. These treat bags were 

filled with candy, and warm and loving thank you 

cards to the employees.  

We also received a generous donation from the 

CWF to help with the purchase of equipment. With 

their contribution and the pecan sale money, we 

bought a basketball goal, two basketballs, extra nets, 

and a hand-powered air pump.  

Going forward, we have the youth bake sale on 

March 7th to help cover the youthsõ cost to go to 

Disciple Now Youth Weekend. This is a camp in 

which we are partnering with East Point Baptist 

Church that will be held at 

Camp Baldwin March 19-21. 

This will be a time of worship 

and praise with a band, Bible 

study, games, and a chance to 

meet other youth in the area.  

During this time, we continue to have our youth 

Sunday school at 9:45 after the 9 am service. Also, a 

midweek gathering every Thursday at 4 pm.  

And an invitation to all members: 

Dear Congregation,  

I invite you to volunteer at our church, especially 

in the Childrenõs and Youth Ministry! No matter 

your spiritual gift, there is a place for you in 

Childrenõs and Youth Ministry. No matter your 

passion or comfort level around kids, there is a place 

for you here. Wherever you volunteer, whether with 

the babies, tweens, teens, or behind the scenes, we 

want you to love where you are serving. If you are 

already volunteering, thank you; it means a lot to me, 

the church, and the families. If you are not 

volunteering and want to, please let me know, and we 

can have a conversation about your service. 

Thank you, 

Adam Swedenburg, 

FCC Youth Director 

Youth Activities Update  

  

 

 

 

Linda Talley would like to 

thank everyone who sent her 

sympathy cards and notes upon 

the death of her sister, Charlotte 
Vellette. Linda was not able to 

travel to Texas for the funeral, so 

you all made her sisterõs death a 

little easier, knowing so many of 

you cared. Thank you, all. 

 

 

 

Donôt forget the Youth  

Bake Sale to be held 

between services on 

Sunday, March ʶ.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Funds will help send our 
youth to the Disciple Now 

Youth Weekend. 

Treat yourself to a 

delicious cake, cookie, or 

muʢné You deserve it, 

donôt you? :) 

 

 

Å Pastor will be out of the 
office March 1 and 2, and the 
week of March 14.   

Å Our first General Board 
meeting of the year will be 
Thursday, March 25 at 6 pm. 
We will meet both in-person 
and on Zoom for those 
unable to attend in person. 

News and Notes  
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2020 - what a year!  
 The novel coronavirus has impacted us all in vastly different ways. Some 

people lost jobs, while careers in healthcare ramped up dramatically, even causing 

retirees to re-enter the workforce. Some houses are buzzing with kids home from school with no 

activities to attend, while other homes are unbearably quiet and lonely. Some of us are living in 

extreme fear, and others are unburdened by the threat of health issues. The one constant in all 

Christiansõ lives has been our faith in God to see us through. No matter where you find yourself 

today, we hope one of these verses reaches you in your exact situation and season.  

ʸ Bible Verses to Help Your Unique Situation  
During the COVID-ʰʸ Pandemic 

from The Salvation Army 

If you lost your jobéòLook at the birds of the air; they do not sow or reap or store away in barns, and yet 

your heavenly Father feeds them. Are you not much more valuable than they?ó Matthew 6:26  

If you or your loved ones are sickéòSo do not fear, for I am with you; do not be dismayed, for I am your 

God. I will strengthen you and help you; I will uphold you with my righteous right hand.ó Isaiah 41:10  

If youõre doing just fine...òRemember this: Whoever sows sparingly will also reap sparingly, and whoever 

sows generously will also reap generously. Each of you should give what you have decided in your 

heart to give, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver.ó 2 Corinthians 9:6-7  

If you have elderly friends or familyéòDo not rebuke an older man harshly,  

but exhort him as if he were your father.ó 1 Timothy 5:1  

If youõre heartsick over racial injusticeé òWhoever claims to love God yet hates a brother or sister is a 

liar. For whoever does not love their brother and sister, whom they have seen,  

cannot love God, whom they have not seen.ó 1 John 4:20  

If you feel alone...òFor I am convinced that neither death nor life, neither angels nor demons, neither the 

present nor the future, nor any powers, neither height nor depth, nor anything else in all creation, will 

be able to separate us from the love of God that is in Christ Jesus our Lord.ó Romans 8:38-39  

If you are weary from parenting 24/7...òBut as for you, be strong and do not give up,  

for your work will be rewarded.ó 2 Chronicles 15:7  

If youõre scared about the future...òFor I know the plans I have for you, declares the LORD,  

plans for welfare and not for evil, to give you a future and a hope.ó Jeremiah 29:11  

If youõre battling discontentéòKeep your life free from love of money, and be content with what  

you have, for he has said, ôI will never leave you nor forsake you.õó Hebrews 13:5 
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Why we need  newspapers -  They give us our daily laughs!  
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